
Chris Billing  

Agricultural Contractor, Plant Hire and Garden services 

All types of garden work undertaken which 

includes: 

Tree surgery 

Garden Clearance 

Hedge trimming 

Turfing 

Fencing 

And many more 

Also agricultural work can be undertaken too 

Mini digger hire with tractor and dump trailer available  

ALSO SEASONED LOGS FOR SALE 

Contact Chris Billing 

01752 845234  or mobile 0798 057 4104 

The Newsletter Committee reserve the right to edit or refuse material. If there are any 
mistakes, we apologise. Signed articles do not necessarily express the views of the 
committee. 

Letters to the editor can be given to any committee member or e-mailed to 
sylvia@bedbrook.co.uk 

The newsletter can be viewed at www.landulph.com 

If you are a new resident to the parish and would like to write a small article introducing 
yourselves we would be delighted to receive it. 

The Parish newsletter printer is available for use by local organisations. 

15p per double sided A4 with colour images 

10p per double sided A4 text only. Please provide your own paper. 

Next edition copy date is 15th January  but earlier would be even better. 

Please contact a committee member for more details. 

Jo Butcher 01752 844302 Mavis Edmonds 01579 350385 

Morton Macleod 01752 846520 Sylvia Bedbrook 01752 844519 

Reg Rice 01752 844858 James Jermain 01752 847546 

Lynne Saunders 01752 847325   
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Editorial 
At the newsletter AGM on 29th September, the treasurer was pleased to 

report a bank balance of £1258.41.  On the face of it, this is a healthy sum, but 
in order to cover ink toner usage for the October edition we had to spend £333, 
and the same again for this edition. These are abnormally high consumptions, 
because we have done additional printing for the Yacht Club, the Festival, and 
Cancer Research, and we have charged these organisations a competitive rate.   

Nonetheless our basic running costs always exceed anticipated income from 
advertisers (adverts fees to be increased from Feb 2010), and we can no longer 
rely on grants to keep us going. Our appeal for donations in the October edition 
raised £217 for which we are very grateful, but we make no apology for asking 

for more.  If we run out of money, we stop printing. 

So, to keep the newsletter going, we invite all recipients to donate £5, more 
would be even better, and enclose an envelope to make this easy. If every 
address responds, we may not have to ask again for another year. Please add 
us to your Christmas present list, and make the donation now while you 
remember.  Cheques should be made payable to Landulph Newsletter.  Thank 
you. 

Morton Macleod Chairman, Newsletter Group 

In public forum, David Bullivent 
asked council to have a policy on 
provision of allotments. Chairman 
Andrew Butcher said that this would be 
included in the next Parish Plan. 
Andrew reminded the meeting of the 
recent death of ex-councillor Harold 
Bolt, and asked for a minute’s silence 
in tribute. He then welcomed new 
councillor George Lipscomb. 

The formal agenda was a bit thin, 

and there’s little of social significance to 
report, so small things caught the eye. 
We were diverted by the entry of Police 
Community Support Officer Yates, who 
wrestled briefly with an unlocked door 
before appearing in full patrol kit to tell 
us that there was very little crime in the 
parish, but to be aware that there was a 
rise regionally in thefts of vehicle fuel 
and heating oil from ordinary homes.  

Resurrection of the Parish Plan, 

Parish Council Meeting 19 October 2009 

AGM Landulph Newsletter 

You are either all very satisfied with the newsletter or totally disinterested as 
only 3 members of the public attended the AGM of the newsletter and the 
committee was reduced by 2 owing to being in the good care/clutches of the 
NHS. However we were quorate. 

A report of the finances can be read in the editorial. Lynne Saunders was 
welcomed to the committee. 

The newsletter group 

 

 

 

 
 

 



 

 

 

 

 

I will visit the above during the weeks before Christmas to collect their 
donations.  The total forwarded to the Salvation Army will be reported in the 
next Newsletter. 

Happy Christmas. 

Jack Bedbrook 

Christmas Cards 

Further to my suggestion in the October ‘09 Newsletter, regarding local cards 
being dispensed with and replaced by a donation to the Salvation Army 
Christmas Children’s Appeal.  The following people contacted me and will not 
be sending local cards but wish to extend Seasonal Greetings to all friends  

Jack & Sylvia Bedbrook 

Kate & Steve Garner 

Margery Blatchford 

Pete & Jenny Bamford 

Ray & Anne Moxley 

Roma Netherton 

Gwen Anderson 

Sue & Gerry Stevenson 

Andrew & Jo Butcher 

David Bullivent &Terry West 

Glen & Margaret Honey 

James & Phillida Jermain 

Jill & Richard Taylor 

Maurice & Annemarie Nathan  

Richard & Christine Bowman 

Richard & Penny Singleton 

Cancer Research UK Cargreen Branch 30th Anniversary Party 

30 years ago a small group of people agreed to form a fund raising group for 
Cancer research in Cargreen. Over the years various events have taken place, 
coffee mornings , pudding parties, Christmas bazaars and more recently a pink 
evening and seventies dinner party. 

This year the committee decided to try an Auction of Promises as its major event. 
It took a bit of explaining to people to persuade them make promises and then to 
get them to buy tickets for the event. 

However, we should not have worried, as a great time was had by all and much 
money was raised, the great sum of £2544.60.Thank you everyone. 

Gaye Braund, Chair 

Tap Dancing 

Fred Astaire and Ginger Rogers - have you ever thought you 
would like to learn how to dance like them? 

There is the possibility of a tap dancing class starting in the 
village. It would cost £67.00 for 10 lessons, venue costs would be extra. 

If interested contact Kirstie Evans by e-mail. 

kirstieevans@hotmail.com 

first mooted 18 months ago, will now 
be progressed in consultation with the 
authors of the existing Plan. Already, 
suggestions for change are emerging, 
for example a focus on renewable 
energy generally, and for council to 
agree with parishioners a set of 
guidelines on planning matters, so as 
to achieve consistency in decision-
making. Councillor Stevenson told the 
meeting that the issuing of speed guns 
to schoolchildren had been discussed 
at the Area Road Safety Committee in 
Saltash, and that the scheme might be 
introduced in Landulph. Am I allowed to 

say how batty this idea seems? 
Apparently notF 

The meeting petered out as the 
Chairman’s respiratory infection 
strangled his voice and he ran out of 
Kleenex. 

Planning: nil 

Meeting lasted 90 minutes. Mr 
Swales and 3 members of the public 
attended. 

Morton Macleod 

Did you notice that of the five 
ordinary members of the public in 
attendance, three of them were ex-
councillors? What keeps drawing them 
back, I wondered. But as the meeting 
progressed, their roles became 
clearer.  

The agenda was too dull to bother 
you with, but at various points when 
the councillors were in a wisdom 
deficit, the meeting was suspended so 
that the greybeards (sorry, Mavis) 
could plug the information gaps and 
give guidance on what to do next.  

In Westminster, the Lords do this for 
the Commons, and are suitably 
honoured, and are occasionally 
allowed to wear silly clothes without 
mockery. Sadly, we can’t afford to 
dress Lord Trelawney, Lord Philip of 
Coombe or Lady Edmonds in ermine; 
in fact council was struggling to find 
things to spend money on in the next 
FY. Despite their best efforts, the 

projected total was about £2500 lower 
than this year’s. The clerk 
recommended that a similar bid to this 
year’s would leave room for 
contingencies, so council initially 
suggested bidding for extra money to 
buy land for allotments, before 
deciding to bid for funding of the Parish 
Plan.  

So that’s next year’s precept sorted. 

Exceptionally, the next meeting is 
on the second Monday of the month 
i.e. 14th December, so that Xmas 
preparations don’t distract us from 
attending. Why not make your first 
visit? 

Planning: nil 

Meeting lasted 80 minutes. County 
Councillor Eggleston and 5 members 
of the public attended.   

Morton Macleod 

Parish Council Meeting 16 November 2009 



Landulph Parish Councillor Profile  
George Lipscomb, Parish Councillor 
Hillside Cottage, Cargreen, PL12 6PA. Tel 01752 849875 

George joined the Parish Council as a co-opted member in 
September 2009. Our newest councillor is also the oldest, 
for George was born in 1933, and at the age of 13 joined 
Britannia Royal Naval College Dartmouth as a Naval Cadet. 
He specialised in engineering and eventually left the Service 
in 1970.  

Thereafter he became a primary school teacher and spent 8 
years as Head, retiring in 1989. While pursuing these professions, he was also 
building up his sailing skills, first in dinghies where he won the national 
championship in the Kestrel class, and later in cruising boats.  

 He has been a regular visitor to Cargreen since joining the Yacht Club in 
1989, and moved here permanently in 2004.  

As a councillor he hopes to contribute to the community spirit of the parish, 

and would like to see the return of a pub and a bus service. 

Olive Eggleston Cornwall County Councillor  

1HomeleighCottages, St Mellion, PL12 6PZ.                           
Tel: 01579 350712 

Olive grew up in Cumbria, but marriage and careers 
propelled her southwards, and while her core career was in 
education at primary, secondary and tertiary levels as a 
teacher/lecturer, she also found time to take a Master’s 
degree in developmental psychology, own a pub, and be a 
property developer.  

She moved to Ellbridge in 1997, and joined Landulph Parish Council and 
Caradon District Council in 2007. On the abolition of Cornish District Councils in 
2009 she was elected to the new County Council, stood down from our Parish 
Council, and now sits on two committees concerned with adult health, and with 
children, education & families.   

She also tries to attend council meetings at all five parishes in her ward. 
These commitments take up most of her time and energies, but she hopes that 
parishioners will not be shy in approaching her direct with any problems. And by 
a fortunate overlap with our Parish Council plans (see October’s notes), she 
intends to convene meetings with a view to defining clearer pathways of decision-
making at all levels on planning matters.  

Olive’s work may go unnoticed by most of us, but we should be grateful for 

dedicated volunteers like her. Thank you, Olive. 

Cornwall County Councillor Profile    

 

 

 

Group Travel 

Dunmere Road Garage Bodmin PL312QN 

Mousehole Lights  Dec 13th 

Olympia Show Jumping Dec 20th 

Holiday on Ice-Spirit  Feb20th 

Crufts-Terrier &Hound Mar 20th 

Longleat   April 7th 

Scotland /Lakes  April 11th-18th 

Badminton   May 1st 

Malvern Gardening Show May 8th 

 8 to 70 seaters available for private hire:  

parties, weddings, 

A30/A38 Pick up points 

Bookings/Enquiries – 01208 77989 / 72669 

www.grouptravelcoachhire.co.uk 

 

 DCB PLANT HIRE 

0.75 to 7.5 ton mini diggers available for hire with CITB trained 

operator 

All work undertaken including  

Drainage 

Site Clearance 

Bulk excavation 

Brick paved driveways 

Landscaping and groundwork 

undertaken 

Call Dan Billing on 

01752 845234      or    07725082046 

 
Hodge  News, 

Newsagent  

Daily Newspaper 

Deliveries  to 

 Landulph & 

Cargreen 

Phone 

 01752 845141 



 

 A Pilot Gig Club for Cargreen 
“When the weather is fine, then you know it’s the time, for rowing 
about on the river!” 

There was a great turnout at the Yacht Club on the 13th Sept to try 
rowing a gig, and again on the 27th Oct to discuss forming a local 

club. Lots of us are keen to row, and if there are enough who want to row most 
weeks then I am certain that a boat can be found for us next year.  

We need some specifics now, so if you fancy rowing or coxing please send 
me an email stating your age (under/over 16, over 40/50) rowing experience, 
preference for daytime/evenings, weekly/occasionally, whether a CYC 
member, whether retired etc. With enough volunteers we can get some groups 
together to have a go, hopefully on a weekly basis, and see how we get along. 
(Organised races don’t start till after May next year!) We think that once we 
have regular sessions on the water, we can negotiate for permanent access to 
the Yacht Club site and facilities.  There’s a lot more to think about, but first 
things first. Please confirm your interest to me a.s.a.p, and then I’ll get things 
moving Alison White, The White House, Cargreen, PL12 6PA. 

Tel 01752 845020.  email alisonwhite@lineone.net 

Landulph Film Club 

During a meeting at the Memorial hall some time ago, a suggestion was 
made regarding the formation of a film club or society, for those in our area. 

To this end, a few enthusiastic villagers recently met to discuss probable 
ways forward. 

So far, the feeling has been that the group would like to be able to meet 
friends, in congenial surroundings, suitably refreshed, to watch films that the 
majority would find entertaining. Possibly an activity which may well thrive more 
in winter times than others. 

If you are interested, please contact Bill Langdon at the Old School House, 
Tel: 01752 842533, e-mail: william.langdon@tiscali.co.uk. STOP PRESS - an 
initial 'taster' film will be screened on Thursday 21st January at the Memorial 
Hall, 7:30pm - look for posters confirming details. Watch out for the notice 
boards! 

Gardening Club 

A chance to buy gifts for Christmas if you come to the meeting on Wed Dec 9
th
 at 

7.30pm! Norfolk Lavender will be showing a film about lavender growing and will also 
have some products for sale. This will be followed by a light buffet prepared by the 
committee with seasonal refreshments. 

If you want to know more about the new apple orchard at Cotehele do come along and 
listen to Chris Groves on Wed Jan 13

th
 at 7.30pm. Members entry to meetings £2.00, non 

members £3.00. 

Later in the year there may be a coach trip organised to either Rosemoor or Wisley. 

Jo Butcher Secretary 

Locally produced  

stabiliser beef  

from Park Farm Landulph  

 

 

 

 

 

Packs approx 25 kg contain a variety 

of beef cuts packed, labelled , and 

ready for freezing 

To order  

Phone Richard Brown  

07788 725 748  

 

 

Aerial Solutions 

Aerial & Satellite specialist 

Freeview Aerial Upgrades 

Extra Points:  

Telephone extensions 

Competitive Prices   

                                                                                                                     
 Contact Mike Pendered 

 01752 294386    

Mobile  07745 027 625 



Landulph Methodist Church 

Landulph Methodist Church was full for their Sankey evening held on Oct 2nd 
with churches from Burraton, Bealbury, St Germans and Landulph Parish 
Church choosing their favourite Sankey hymns.    

A visiting group from Mbare, Zimbabwe entertained with two songs. Rev. 
Michael Goodland chaired the evening and the organist was Mavis Edmonds. 
Everyone enjoyed a pasty supper served by Peggy Dawe and helpers. The 
evening raised £105 for church funds. 

 A Get Together is held on the 1st Wed of each month at 2 pm.  This was first 
organised by Pat Stickland to learn a new hymn when she introduced the hymn 
book Mission Praise.  When Pat left, it continued with a speaker and afternoon 
tea. Anyone is welcome just come along for a friendly afternoon.  

Don’t forget the Annual Carol Service on Sunday Dec 13th at 3 pm. 

Cargreen Community Christmastime Walks 

That time has come around again when our diaries are filling up with 
commitments in December. Why not make a note now on Sunday 27th 
December when you will have the opportunity to take part in a guided 
walk on our beautiful footpaths, shake down the turkey and Christmas 

pudding  and enjoy chatting with neighbours and friends as you do so.  
Everyone welcome! 

The long walk will start at 9.30 and be approximately 7½ miles, the middle 
walk leaves at 11.00 and is about 3½ miles and the short walk is about 1½ miles 
and leaves at 11.30. All start and finish at the Cargreen Yacht Club where 
pasties and home made soup will be available to round off the morning.   

There is usually a goodly turnout of all ages and abilities so please be aware 
that any dogs should be under close control so as not to alarm children and 
impede other walkers. 

Margaret Honey 

 

Tai Chi  in 2010 

Autumn winds down into winter. Christmas leads on to New Year, fast 
followed by New Year’s resolutions. And you might put them into action starting 
with some gentle exercise on Wednesday, 13th January, at 10am, when the 
Tai Chi practitioners will be gathering at the  Memorial Hall ready to welcome 
you.  We will be starting the ‘long’ 24 Yang style form together and continuing to 
practise the 8 and short 24 forms which many of the regulars have mastered.   

It’s not really as confusing as it sounds.  It’s ‘relaxing’, ‘balanced’, ‘calming’, 
‘a challenge to do beautiful things’, ‘poetry in motion’, and ‘a struggle and I do 
feel better for it’.   

Wishing a healthy and active New Year to you all whatever your resolutions. 

Helen Manning 

Delivery of the newsletter is by willing volunteers.  
We are very grateful to them.  New volunteers are always welcome. 

Births, Deaths and Marriages.  
If you wish to make an announcement please contact any committee 
member, details on the back cover. 

 LET ME WRITE YOUR WILL FOR YOU 

I am a retired solicitor 

so you know it will be done properly 

I always come to your home  

so you feel more confident 

Couples can protect their home 

from residential care fees 

let me tell you how 

I also cover 

Powers of Attorney– Living Wills 

Inheritance tax Planning 

My Prices are reasonable  

and there’s no VAT! 

MICHAEL GRUNDY 

Churchland Cottage St Dominick 

Telephone 01579 351467 

A QUALITY SERVICE - A SENSIBLE PRICE 

 
Babysitting  

All ages 

Please contact 

Lucy Gorham  

01752 849787 



 

 

Neil was born at Lower Stockadon just 
before the outbreak of war, but assures 
me that the two events are not connected.  
Parents Len and Jenny moved to the farm 
from St Dominick in 1933 and the family 
lived there through the Second World War. 
Originally, Neil attended school in 
Callington, and recalls clearly his last day 
there at age 6, when he came out to find 
the streets full of soldiers, and no bus to 
take him home. Neil continued his 
education at Landulph School, or Cross 
College as it became affectionately known.  

He left at age 15, the family having by 
now moved to St Anns which Father Len 
had purchased in 1945. Work was a 
mixture, the family kept pigs, young stock, 
and milked a dairy herd of just 25. Market 
gardening also played its part, in particular 
strawberries for which Neil was later to 
become well known as a local expert.  

On building the new milking parlour in 
1965 Neil took over the running of the 
family business.   

Neil also became a keen photographer 
at this time and for many years turned his 
hobby into a successful business, 
freelancing for local newspapers and 
covering many weddings and local events. 

 Two additional fields were bought to 
extend the farm, and the milking herd 
count increased to around 70. There were 
also 200 pigs and 2000 hens, but the farm 
later became principally a dairy herd and 
for many years St Ann’s supplied the   
village milk through a local milk round. 

Older residents of Landulph- Neil Cradick 

 

The milk round was sold, and in 
1991, Neil and wife Rose turned their 
attention to soft fruit, particularly 
strawberries, later followed by the 
addition of a large cherry orchard and 
raspberries. This was the birth of 
Tamara Soft Fruits. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

On the more personal side, Neil 
spent many years both as Chairman and 
as a member of the Parish council. He is 
president of the Landulph Gardening 
Club and over the years has been 
involved in many local societies and 
organizations. Those who know him will 
be aware that he is passionate about the 
future of the parish, and he has spent a 
great deal of time supporting and helping 
to retain its character. 

Neil claims to have retired, but I don’t 
think you’ll find a busier retired farmer.  

David Hall  

Do you dig it? 

Looking to grow your own fruit & veg but don’t want to dig up your garden?  If enough 

people express an interest in wanting an allotment we can ask the Parish Council to 

provide a suitable plot of land. We can start the ball rolling now if just six people 

registered on the electoral roll put their names forward...  

Please email me on david@bullivent.com or give me a ring on 841627 to register your 

interest. 

  

 

 

 

 

A gruesome time was had by all at the Halloween Party.  
The spooky costumes and pumpkin lanterns were a 
treat to see.  The children decorated biscuits, danced 
and had their faces painted into even more scary 
visions.  A big thank you must go to everyone who 
helped make it a big success.   

The Pre-School really enjoyed creating their art work for 
the Festival Art Display in the Rectory Rooms.  I’m sure 
you would all agree that 
the ‘Four Seasons’ art 
display was a fabulous 
addition to the Landulph 
Festival.   

The children loved visiting the exhibition and 
took a real interest in the art on display. 

A sad farewell goes to Helen Richards who is 
leaving her post as Deputy Play Leader at Pre-
School.  She has been with us a long time and her 
friendly nature and sense of humour will be greatly missed by both the children 
and parents.  Thank-you Helen for all your hard work, you will be missed! 

Sarah Hopcroft 

Landulph Under 5s 

Landulph School 

We were delighted to welcome 5 new pupils into school after half 
term, 2 join our reception class, 2 join our year 1 class and 1 joins our 
year 3 class. We also welcome Nick Pain a student teacher who will 
be working with Mrs Yull in class one for the remainder of this term. 

With Christmas rapidly approaching the whole school production of 
The Wizard of Oz is starting to take shape. The performances will be held in 
Landulph Memorial hall with a performance at 4pm on Thursday 10th December 
and a performance at 6.30pm on Friday 11th December, tickets on sale from the 
school office.   

All are very welcome to come and join us in school on Friday 18th December 
for a Christmas Carol service that will commence at 9.30am.  

Wishing you all a Merry Christmas and a Happy & Healthy New Year.  

Marie Beaven -Smith School secretary 

 

 



 

 
 

Mrs Worth Head Teacher, Landulph School, Landulph, 
Saltash, Cornwall, PL12 6ND, Tel 01752 845572 email 
head@landulph.cornwall.sch.uk 

Mrs Worth has been Head Teacher at Landulph 
School since 2004, having been a teacher for just over 
20 years. She leads a team of four other teachers, 
eight classroom assistants, and is a member of the 
twelve-strong governing body. 

 The focus of course is on the 69 pupils, aged 4½ to 
11, the aim is achieving consistently good Ofsted 
reports, with a happy team of accomplished staff and 
children, as anyone who witnessed their outdoor 
musical performance this year will testify.  

Apart from her teaching commitments, Mrs Worth enjoys walking her dog 
playing the piano and spending time with her grandchildren Maddie and Sam. 

Over the next few years, she hopes that Landulph School will continue to 
become much more part of the community - not only through the annual 
Festival of Art and Music, and the Open days and Christmas shows, but also 
by becoming a central part of the village for meetings and evening classes, 
developing cohesion within the community.  

 

Mrs Beth Worth Head Teacher Landulph Primary School 

 
First Responders 

Five years ago, seven of us from the Parish completed our First Responder 
training with the West Country Ambulance Services Trust.  

One of the seven never made the start date for personal reasons and not 
too long afterwards the sixth person moved away. We have been operating for 
some while with a personnel of four.  

We, at the request of the Ambulance Service, attend certain medical 
emergencies in the parish. 

The remaining four Responders have, like the three we have lost, not been 
immune from life changing events that make our continued participation in this 
scheme in doubt. (For myself its an age thing!) 

I personally will be retiring from the Responder scheme in 12 months time. 
This I hope will give others time to volunteer and be trained. 

Ideally, to give the most cover, another three or four people are needed. No 
medical knowledge is needed initially and the training is good. 

Andrew Butcher 01752  844302 

  

 

 

  

 

With over 20 years experience, we undertake a complete range of bespoke 
joinery projects including; kitchens, doors, staircases, handcrafted furniture & 

property renovations. 

Affiliated with ‘Made In Cornwall’, CCC Trading Standards 

 

Good year for Cargreen Sailing Cadets 

This is  the happy Plumb family, Hayleigh, Daniel and Nathan with the prizes they 
received at the recent prize giving at Cargreen Yacht Club. Cargreen has an active 
and friendly cadet sailing section for children between the ages of 10 and 18. Cadet 
sailing takes place at Cargreen Yacht Club on Friday evenings from April to October. 
Anyone interested in joining the Sailing Cadets or would like further information or a 
free taster session please contact cadetofficer@cargreenyc.org  or phone 01752 
842941.No previous sailing experience required. 



 
 
 
 
 

ThePCMedic.org.uk 
 

Based in Landulph for all your computer and IT needs 

Tel   01752 849787   Mobile    07973 344912   or 

info@thePCMedic.org.uk 

Please call for an informal chat about any of your computer 

problems  

• Upgrading and repair of Personal Computers - all versions of Windows 

and Apple MAC. 

• Networking (both wireless and wired) installed and repaired. 

• Backup advice and solutions offered.  

• Spyware and antivirus recommendations offered. 

• Removal of spyware and viruses 

• Recovery of lost data 

• Transfer of data from old computers to new one and customising the 

computer to suit you 

• Advice offered on purchase of hardware 

• Training offered to groups or individuals 

• Server solutions for small businesses 

Did you know that? 

• The biggest threat to you now is Malware and Spyware 

Try www.malwarebytes.com for free download and scan of your computer 

• Updates  protect you against security threats 

(This applies to Windows and Apple MAC, plus antivirus and antispyware 

programmes) 

• Windows Vista offers significant security advantages over previous versions of 

Windows. 

Dr Paul Gorham, North Wayton Farmhouse, Landulph. 

 

John Wright FCII FPC 

John Wright Financial Services 

1 Coombe Lane Cargreen, tel: 01752 847533 

Independent Advice On 

ISAs and other investments for Income and Growth 

Pensions and at Retirement Options including 

Open Market Option, Enhanced, Impaired and Smoker Annuities 

Inheritance Tax 

Life Assurance Protection 

            John Wright Financial Services is Authorised and Regulated                                

by the Financial Services Authority 

 

Greg Khan 

Professional                

Plastering Service 

Over 20 years              

experience 

All work undertaken is 

guaranteed 

Tel 01752 843622  

(evenings & weekends) 

new number,  

same prompt service 

07742 514212 mobile 



 

 

The Festival committee would like to thank everyone who supported the 
events of the 8th Landulph Festival and helped to make it such a success.  
There was something for everyone to enjoy, from Willow Weaving to      
Drumming, and catering for a variety of musical tastes, whether you liked your 
music calm and classical or very loud and frantic! 

We started with a pre-Festival concert in the parish church.  Morgan 
Szymanski, a young, award-winning Mexican guitarist, gave a stunning       

performance to a packed church.  It really got things started with a flourish. 

Landulph Festival Report 2009 

Morgan Szynanski Drum Crazy Workshop 

The ‘community’ evenings were again extremely popular – Poetry & 
Pints on the Tuesday evening and Village Music night on the second 
Friday. On Village Night, there were certainly some surprises: some   
performers who took the stage for the first time (or the first time in a 
good few years!), all ably introduced by Gideon Barrett, himself an     
accomplished artiste.  Those who have heard Gideon sing will be        
familiar with My Grandfather’s Ferret, but this year’s ditty about a cormo-
rant ran it a close secondF. 

Gideon in full flow              David Hall, Morton Macleod & Bill Langdon  

  

 

 

 

There was something for everyone to enjoy, from Willow Weaving to      

The Art Exhibition opened its doors for the week in the Rectory Room 
and nearly 200 people visited. Many cream teas were also consumed 
amongst the pictures, thanks again to the dedicated band of scone-
makers. 

This year, we introduced a Caption Competition for a photograph by 
Angie Estyn-Jones.  The opportunity was too good to miss.  There were a 
few unseemly suggestions but D. James, staying with the Taylors, 
Coombe Lane, supplied the winning caption. 

We have been able to make several donations this year: £50 to Newslet-
ter funds, £100 to Landulph Parish Church, £91 to the Methodist Church 
and £350 to Ellie’s Haven, a local charity supporting seriously ill children 
and their families.  www.ellies-haven.co.uk 

Why not become a Friend of Landulph Festival for the very reasonable 
sum of £20 per year?  Your support will help to fund further Festival events 
and enable us to continue to book the high calibre performers that make 
the Festival successful.  If you are interested, please contact John Hall on 
01752 841598 or email johnhall74@msn.com 

The Festival Association’s next event:: 

Silent Movie 

         by the Bash Theatre Group 

              February 6
th
 in the Memorial Hall 

Tickets will be available in the New Year 

WATCH THE NOTICEBOARDS  

and also visit our website for more on this year’s festival: 

www.landulphfestival.co.uk 

“She was here a 

minute ago<.” 



 

 

The Festival committee would like to thank everyone who supported the 
events of the 8th Landulph Festival and helped to make it such a success.  
There was something for everyone to enjoy, from Willow Weaving to      
Drumming, and catering for a variety of musical tastes, whether you liked your 
music calm and classical or very loud and frantic! 

We started with a pre-Festival concert in the parish church.  Morgan 
Szymanski, a young, award-winning Mexican guitarist, gave a stunning       

performance to a packed church.  It really got things started with a flourish. 

Landulph Festival Report 2009 

Morgan Szynanski Drum Crazy Workshop 

The ‘community’ evenings were again extremely popular – Poetry & 
Pints on the Tuesday evening and Village Music night on the second 
Friday. On Village Night, there were certainly some surprises: some   
performers who took the stage for the first time (or the first time in a 
good few years!), all ably introduced by Gideon Barrett, himself an     
accomplished artiste.  Those who have heard Gideon sing will be        
familiar with My Grandfather’s Ferret, but this year’s ditty about a cormo-
rant ran it a close secondF. 

Gideon in full flow              David Hall, Morton Macleod & Bill Langdon  

  

 

 

 

There was something for everyone to enjoy, from Willow Weaving to      

The Art Exhibition opened its doors for the week in the Rectory Room 
and nearly 200 people visited. Many cream teas were also consumed 
amongst the pictures, thanks again to the dedicated band of scone-
makers. 

This year, we introduced a Caption Competition for a photograph by 
Angie Estyn-Jones.  The opportunity was too good to miss.  There were a 
few unseemly suggestions but D. James, staying with the Taylors, 
Coombe Lane, supplied the winning caption. 

We have been able to make several donations this year: £50 to Newslet-
ter funds, £100 to Landulph Parish Church, £91 to the Methodist Church 
and £350 to Ellie’s Haven, a local charity supporting seriously ill children 
and their families.  www.ellies-haven.co.uk 

Why not become a Friend of Landulph Festival for the very reasonable 
sum of £20 per year?  Your support will help to fund further Festival events 
and enable us to continue to book the high calibre performers that make 
the Festival successful.  If you are interested, please contact John Hall on 
01752 841598 or email johnhall74@msn.com 

The Festival Association’s next event:: 

Silent Movie 

         by the Bash Theatre Group 

              February 6
th
 in the Memorial Hall 

Tickets will be available in the New Year 

WATCH THE NOTICEBOARDS  

and also visit our website for more on this year’s festival: 

www.landulphfestival.co.uk 

“She was here a 

minute ago<.” 



 
 
 
 
 

ThePCMedic.org.uk 
 

Based in Landulph for all your computer and IT needs 

Tel   01752 849787   Mobile    07973 344912   or 

info@thePCMedic.org.uk 

Please call for an informal chat about any of your computer 

problems  

• Upgrading and repair of Personal Computers - all versions of Windows 

and Apple MAC. 

• Networking (both wireless and wired) installed and repaired. 

• Backup advice and solutions offered.  

• Spyware and antivirus recommendations offered. 

• Removal of spyware and viruses 

• Recovery of lost data 

• Transfer of data from old computers to new one and customising the 

computer to suit you 

• Advice offered on purchase of hardware 

• Training offered to groups or individuals 

• Server solutions for small businesses 

Did you know that? 

• The biggest threat to you now is Malware and Spyware 

Try www.malwarebytes.com for free download and scan of your computer 

• Updates  protect you against security threats 

(This applies to Windows and Apple MAC, plus antivirus and antispyware 

programmes) 

• Windows Vista offers significant security advantages over previous versions of 

Windows. 

Dr Paul Gorham, North Wayton Farmhouse, Landulph. 

 

John Wright FCII FPC 

John Wright Financial Services 

1 Coombe Lane Cargreen, tel: 01752 847533 

Independent Advice On 

ISAs and other investments for Income and Growth 

Pensions and at Retirement Options including 

Open Market Option, Enhanced, Impaired and Smoker Annuities 

Inheritance Tax 

Life Assurance Protection 

            John Wright Financial Services is Authorised and Regulated                                

by the Financial Services Authority 

 

Greg Khan 

Professional                

Plastering Service 

Over 20 years              

experience 

All work undertaken is 

guaranteed 

Tel 01752 843622  

(evenings & weekends) 

new number,  

same prompt service 

07742 514212 mobile 



 

 
 

Mrs Worth Head Teacher, Landulph School, Landulph, 
Saltash, Cornwall, PL12 6ND, Tel 01752 845572 email 
head@landulph.cornwall.sch.uk 

Mrs Worth has been Head Teacher at Landulph 
School since 2004, having been a teacher for just over 
20 years. She leads a team of four other teachers, 
eight classroom assistants, and is a member of the 
twelve-strong governing body. 

 The focus of course is on the 69 pupils, aged 4½ to 
11, the aim is achieving consistently good Ofsted 
reports, with a happy team of accomplished staff and 
children, as anyone who witnessed their outdoor 
musical performance this year will testify.  

Apart from her teaching commitments, Mrs Worth enjoys walking her dog 
playing the piano and spending time with her grandchildren Maddie and Sam. 

Over the next few years, she hopes that Landulph School will continue to 
become much more part of the community - not only through the annual 
Festival of Art and Music, and the Open days and Christmas shows, but also 
by becoming a central part of the village for meetings and evening classes, 
developing cohesion within the community.  

 

Mrs Beth Worth Head Teacher Landulph Primary School 

 
First Responders 

Five years ago, seven of us from the Parish completed our First Responder 
training with the West Country Ambulance Services Trust.  

One of the seven never made the start date for personal reasons and not 
too long afterwards the sixth person moved away. We have been operating for 
some while with a personnel of four.  

We, at the request of the Ambulance Service, attend certain medical 
emergencies in the parish. 

The remaining four Responders have, like the three we have lost, not been 
immune from life changing events that make our continued participation in this 
scheme in doubt. (For myself its an age thing!) 

I personally will be retiring from the Responder scheme in 12 months time. 
This I hope will give others time to volunteer and be trained. 

Ideally, to give the most cover, another three or four people are needed. No 
medical knowledge is needed initially and the training is good. 

Andrew Butcher 01752  844302 

  

 

 

  

 

With over 20 years experience, we undertake a complete range of bespoke 
joinery projects including; kitchens, doors, staircases, handcrafted furniture & 

property renovations. 

Affiliated with ‘Made In Cornwall’, CCC Trading Standards 

 

Good year for Cargreen Sailing Cadets 

This is  the happy Plumb family, Hayleigh, Daniel and Nathan with the prizes they 
received at the recent prize giving at Cargreen Yacht Club. Cargreen has an active 
and friendly cadet sailing section for children between the ages of 10 and 18. Cadet 
sailing takes place at Cargreen Yacht Club on Friday evenings from April to October. 
Anyone interested in joining the Sailing Cadets or would like further information or a 
free taster session please contact cadetofficer@cargreenyc.org  or phone 01752 
842941.No previous sailing experience required. 



 

 

Neil was born at Lower Stockadon just 
before the outbreak of war, but assures 
me that the two events are not connected.  
Parents Len and Jenny moved to the farm 
from St Dominick in 1933 and the family 
lived there through the Second World War. 
Originally, Neil attended school in 
Callington, and recalls clearly his last day 
there at age 6, when he came out to find 
the streets full of soldiers, and no bus to 
take him home. Neil continued his 
education at Landulph School, or Cross 
College as it became affectionately known.  

He left at age 15, the family having by 
now moved to St Anns which Father Len 
had purchased in 1945. Work was a 
mixture, the family kept pigs, young stock, 
and milked a dairy herd of just 25. Market 
gardening also played its part, in particular 
strawberries for which Neil was later to 
become well known as a local expert.  

On building the new milking parlour in 
1965 Neil took over the running of the 
family business.   

Neil also became a keen photographer 
at this time and for many years turned his 
hobby into a successful business, 
freelancing for local newspapers and 
covering many weddings and local events. 

 Two additional fields were bought to 
extend the farm, and the milking herd 
count increased to around 70. There were 
also 200 pigs and 2000 hens, but the farm 
later became principally a dairy herd and 
for many years St Ann’s supplied the   
village milk through a local milk round. 

Older residents of Landulph- Neil Cradick 

 

The milk round was sold, and in 
1991, Neil and wife Rose turned their 
attention to soft fruit, particularly 
strawberries, later followed by the 
addition of a large cherry orchard and 
raspberries. This was the birth of 
Tamara Soft Fruits. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

On the more personal side, Neil 
spent many years both as Chairman and 
as a member of the Parish council. He is 
president of the Landulph Gardening 
Club and over the years has been 
involved in many local societies and 
organizations. Those who know him will 
be aware that he is passionate about the 
future of the parish, and he has spent a 
great deal of time supporting and helping 
to retain its character. 

Neil claims to have retired, but I don’t 
think you’ll find a busier retired farmer.  

David Hall  

Do you dig it? 

Looking to grow your own fruit & veg but don’t want to dig up your garden?  If enough 

people express an interest in wanting an allotment we can ask the Parish Council to 

provide a suitable plot of land. We can start the ball rolling now if just six people 

registered on the electoral roll put their names forward...  

Please email me on david@bullivent.com or give me a ring on 841627 to register your 

interest. 

  

 

 

 

 

A gruesome time was had by all at the Halloween Party.  
The spooky costumes and pumpkin lanterns were a 
treat to see.  The children decorated biscuits, danced 
and had their faces painted into even more scary 
visions.  A big thank you must go to everyone who 
helped make it a big success.   

The Pre-School really enjoyed creating their art work for 
the Festival Art Display in the Rectory Rooms.  I’m sure 
you would all agree that 
the ‘Four Seasons’ art 
display was a fabulous 
addition to the Landulph 
Festival.   

The children loved visiting the exhibition and 
took a real interest in the art on display. 

A sad farewell goes to Helen Richards who is 
leaving her post as Deputy Play Leader at Pre-
School.  She has been with us a long time and her 
friendly nature and sense of humour will be greatly missed by both the children 
and parents.  Thank-you Helen for all your hard work, you will be missed! 

Sarah Hopcroft 

Landulph Under 5s 

Landulph School 

We were delighted to welcome 5 new pupils into school after half 
term, 2 join our reception class, 2 join our year 1 class and 1 joins our 
year 3 class. We also welcome Nick Pain a student teacher who will 
be working with Mrs Yull in class one for the remainder of this term. 

With Christmas rapidly approaching the whole school production of 
The Wizard of Oz is starting to take shape. The performances will be held in 
Landulph Memorial hall with a performance at 4pm on Thursday 10th December 
and a performance at 6.30pm on Friday 11th December, tickets on sale from the 
school office.   

All are very welcome to come and join us in school on Friday 18th December 
for a Christmas Carol service that will commence at 9.30am.  

Wishing you all a Merry Christmas and a Happy & Healthy New Year.  

Marie Beaven -Smith School secretary 

 

 



Landulph Methodist Church 

Landulph Methodist Church was full for their Sankey evening held on Oct 2nd 
with churches from Burraton, Bealbury, St Germans and Landulph Parish 
Church choosing their favourite Sankey hymns.    

A visiting group from Mbare, Zimbabwe entertained with two songs. Rev. 
Michael Goodland chaired the evening and the organist was Mavis Edmonds. 
Everyone enjoyed a pasty supper served by Peggy Dawe and helpers. The 
evening raised £105 for church funds. 

 A Get Together is held on the 1st Wed of each month at 2 pm.  This was first 
organised by Pat Stickland to learn a new hymn when she introduced the hymn 
book Mission Praise.  When Pat left, it continued with a speaker and afternoon 
tea. Anyone is welcome just come along for a friendly afternoon.  

Don’t forget the Annual Carol Service on Sunday Dec 13th at 3 pm. 

Cargreen Community Christmastime Walks 

That time has come around again when our diaries are filling up with 
commitments in December. Why not make a note now on Sunday 27th 
December when you will have the opportunity to take part in a guided 
walk on our beautiful footpaths, shake down the turkey and Christmas 

pudding  and enjoy chatting with neighbours and friends as you do so.  
Everyone welcome! 

The long walk will start at 9.30 and be approximately 7½ miles, the middle 
walk leaves at 11.00 and is about 3½ miles and the short walk is about 1½ miles 
and leaves at 11.30. All start and finish at the Cargreen Yacht Club where 
pasties and home made soup will be available to round off the morning.   

There is usually a goodly turnout of all ages and abilities so please be aware 
that any dogs should be under close control so as not to alarm children and 
impede other walkers. 

Margaret Honey 

 

Tai Chi  in 2010 

Autumn winds down into winter. Christmas leads on to New Year, fast 
followed by New Year’s resolutions. And you might put them into action starting 
with some gentle exercise on Wednesday, 13th January, at 10am, when the 
Tai Chi practitioners will be gathering at the  Memorial Hall ready to welcome 
you.  We will be starting the ‘long’ 24 Yang style form together and continuing to 
practise the 8 and short 24 forms which many of the regulars have mastered.   

It’s not really as confusing as it sounds.  It’s ‘relaxing’, ‘balanced’, ‘calming’, 
‘a challenge to do beautiful things’, ‘poetry in motion’, and ‘a struggle and I do 
feel better for it’.   

Wishing a healthy and active New Year to you all whatever your resolutions. 

Helen Manning 

Delivery of the newsletter is by willing volunteers.  
We are very grateful to them.  New volunteers are always welcome. 

Births, Deaths and Marriages.  
If you wish to make an announcement please contact any committee 
member, details on the back cover. 

 LET ME WRITE YOUR WILL FOR YOU 

I am a retired solicitor 

so you know it will be done properly 

I always come to your home  

so you feel more confident 

Couples can protect their home 

from residential care fees 

let me tell you how 

I also cover 

Powers of Attorney– Living Wills 

Inheritance tax Planning 

My Prices are reasonable  

and there’s no VAT! 

MICHAEL GRUNDY 

Churchland Cottage St Dominick 

Telephone 01579 351467 

A QUALITY SERVICE - A SENSIBLE PRICE 

 
Babysitting  

All ages 

Please contact 

Lucy Gorham  

01752 849787 



 

 A Pilot Gig Club for Cargreen 
“When the weather is fine, then you know it’s the time, for rowing 
about on the river!” 

There was a great turnout at the Yacht Club on the 13th Sept to try 
rowing a gig, and again on the 27th Oct to discuss forming a local 

club. Lots of us are keen to row, and if there are enough who want to row most 
weeks then I am certain that a boat can be found for us next year.  

We need some specifics now, so if you fancy rowing or coxing please send 
me an email stating your age (under/over 16, over 40/50) rowing experience, 
preference for daytime/evenings, weekly/occasionally, whether a CYC 
member, whether retired etc. With enough volunteers we can get some groups 
together to have a go, hopefully on a weekly basis, and see how we get along. 
(Organised races don’t start till after May next year!) We think that once we 
have regular sessions on the water, we can negotiate for permanent access to 
the Yacht Club site and facilities.  There’s a lot more to think about, but first 
things first. Please confirm your interest to me a.s.a.p, and then I’ll get things 
moving Alison White, The White House, Cargreen, PL12 6PA. 

Tel 01752 845020.  email alisonwhite@lineone.net 

Landulph Film Club 

During a meeting at the Memorial hall some time ago, a suggestion was 
made regarding the formation of a film club or society, for those in our area. 

To this end, a few enthusiastic villagers recently met to discuss probable 
ways forward. 

So far, the feeling has been that the group would like to be able to meet 
friends, in congenial surroundings, suitably refreshed, to watch films that the 
majority would find entertaining. Possibly an activity which may well thrive more 
in winter times than others. 

If you are interested, please contact Bill Langdon at the Old School House, 
Tel: 01752 842533, e-mail: william.langdon@tiscali.co.uk. STOP PRESS - an 
initial 'taster' film will be screened on Thursday 21st January at the Memorial 
Hall, 7:30pm - look for posters confirming details. Watch out for the notice 
boards! 

Gardening Club 

A chance to buy gifts for Christmas if you come to the meeting on Wed Dec 9
th
 at 

7.30pm! Norfolk Lavender will be showing a film about lavender growing and will also 
have some products for sale. This will be followed by a light buffet prepared by the 
committee with seasonal refreshments. 

If you want to know more about the new apple orchard at Cotehele do come along and 
listen to Chris Groves on Wed Jan 13

th
 at 7.30pm. Members entry to meetings £2.00, non 

members £3.00. 

Later in the year there may be a coach trip organised to either Rosemoor or Wisley. 

Jo Butcher Secretary 

Locally produced  

stabiliser beef  

from Park Farm Landulph  

 

 

 

 

 

Packs approx 25 kg contain a variety 

of beef cuts packed, labelled , and 

ready for freezing 

To order  

Phone Richard Brown  

07788 725 748  

 

 

Aerial Solutions 

Aerial & Satellite specialist 

Freeview Aerial Upgrades 

Extra Points:  

Telephone extensions 

Competitive Prices   

                                                                                                                     
 Contact Mike Pendered 

 01752 294386    

Mobile  07745 027 625 



Landulph Parish Councillor Profile  
George Lipscomb, Parish Councillor 
Hillside Cottage, Cargreen, PL12 6PA. Tel 01752 849875 

George joined the Parish Council as a co-opted member in 
September 2009. Our newest councillor is also the oldest, 
for George was born in 1933, and at the age of 13 joined 
Britannia Royal Naval College Dartmouth as a Naval Cadet. 
He specialised in engineering and eventually left the Service 
in 1970.  

Thereafter he became a primary school teacher and spent 8 
years as Head, retiring in 1989. While pursuing these professions, he was also 
building up his sailing skills, first in dinghies where he won the national 
championship in the Kestrel class, and later in cruising boats.  

 He has been a regular visitor to Cargreen since joining the Yacht Club in 
1989, and moved here permanently in 2004.  

As a councillor he hopes to contribute to the community spirit of the parish, 

and would like to see the return of a pub and a bus service. 

Olive Eggleston Cornwall County Councillor  

1HomeleighCottages, St Mellion, PL12 6PZ.                           
Tel: 01579 350712 

Olive grew up in Cumbria, but marriage and careers 
propelled her southwards, and while her core career was in 
education at primary, secondary and tertiary levels as a 
teacher/lecturer, she also found time to take a Master’s 
degree in developmental psychology, own a pub, and be a 
property developer.  

She moved to Ellbridge in 1997, and joined Landulph Parish Council and 
Caradon District Council in 2007. On the abolition of Cornish District Councils in 
2009 she was elected to the new County Council, stood down from our Parish 
Council, and now sits on two committees concerned with adult health, and with 
children, education & families.   

She also tries to attend council meetings at all five parishes in her ward. 
These commitments take up most of her time and energies, but she hopes that 
parishioners will not be shy in approaching her direct with any problems. And by 
a fortunate overlap with our Parish Council plans (see October’s notes), she 
intends to convene meetings with a view to defining clearer pathways of decision-
making at all levels on planning matters.  

Olive’s work may go unnoticed by most of us, but we should be grateful for 

dedicated volunteers like her. Thank you, Olive. 

Cornwall County Councillor Profile    

 

 

 

Group Travel 

Dunmere Road Garage Bodmin PL312QN 

Mousehole Lights  Dec 13th 

Olympia Show Jumping Dec 20th 

Holiday on Ice-Spirit  Feb20th 

Crufts-Terrier &Hound Mar 20th 

Longleat   April 7th 

Scotland /Lakes  April 11th-18th 

Badminton   May 1st 

Malvern Gardening Show May 8th 

 8 to 70 seaters available for private hire:  

parties, weddings, 

A30/A38 Pick up points 

Bookings/Enquiries – 01208 77989 / 72669 

www.grouptravelcoachhire.co.uk 

 

 DCB PLANT HIRE 

0.75 to 7.5 ton mini diggers available for hire with CITB trained 

operator 

All work undertaken including  

Drainage 

Site Clearance 

Bulk excavation 

Brick paved driveways 

Landscaping and groundwork 

undertaken 

Call Dan Billing on 

01752 845234      or    07725082046 

 
Hodge  News, 

Newsagent  

Daily Newspaper 

Deliveries  to 

 Landulph & 

Cargreen 

Phone 

 01752 845141 



 

 

 

 

 

I will visit the above during the weeks before Christmas to collect their 
donations.  The total forwarded to the Salvation Army will be reported in the 
next Newsletter. 

Happy Christmas. 

Jack Bedbrook 

Christmas Cards 

Further to my suggestion in the October ‘09 Newsletter, regarding local cards 
being dispensed with and replaced by a donation to the Salvation Army 
Christmas Children’s Appeal.  The following people contacted me and will not 
be sending local cards but wish to extend Seasonal Greetings to all friends  

Jack & Sylvia Bedbrook 

Kate & Steve Garner 

Margery Blatchford 

Pete & Jenny Bamford 

Ray & Anne Moxley 

Roma Netherton 

Gwen Anderson 

Sue & Gerry Stevenson 

Andrew & Jo Butcher 

David Bullivent &Terry West 

Glen & Margaret Honey 

James & Phillida Jermain 

Jill & Richard Taylor 

Maurice & Annemarie Nathan  

Richard & Christine Bowman 

Richard & Penny Singleton 

Cancer Research UK Cargreen Branch 30th Anniversary Party 

30 years ago a small group of people agreed to form a fund raising group for 
Cancer research in Cargreen. Over the years various events have taken place, 
coffee mornings , pudding parties, Christmas bazaars and more recently a pink 
evening and seventies dinner party. 

This year the committee decided to try an Auction of Promises as its major event. 
It took a bit of explaining to people to persuade them make promises and then to 
get them to buy tickets for the event. 

However, we should not have worried, as a great time was had by all and much 
money was raised, the great sum of £2544.60.Thank you everyone. 

Gaye Braund, Chair 

Tap Dancing 

Fred Astaire and Ginger Rogers - have you ever thought you 
would like to learn how to dance like them? 

There is the possibility of a tap dancing class starting in the 
village. It would cost £67.00 for 10 lessons, venue costs would be extra. 

If interested contact Kirstie Evans by e-mail. 

kirstieevans@hotmail.com 

first mooted 18 months ago, will now 
be progressed in consultation with the 
authors of the existing Plan. Already, 
suggestions for change are emerging, 
for example a focus on renewable 
energy generally, and for council to 
agree with parishioners a set of 
guidelines on planning matters, so as 
to achieve consistency in decision-
making. Councillor Stevenson told the 
meeting that the issuing of speed guns 
to schoolchildren had been discussed 
at the Area Road Safety Committee in 
Saltash, and that the scheme might be 
introduced in Landulph. Am I allowed to 

say how batty this idea seems? 
Apparently notF 

The meeting petered out as the 
Chairman’s respiratory infection 
strangled his voice and he ran out of 
Kleenex. 

Planning: nil 

Meeting lasted 90 minutes. Mr 
Swales and 3 members of the public 
attended. 

Morton Macleod 

Did you notice that of the five 
ordinary members of the public in 
attendance, three of them were ex-
councillors? What keeps drawing them 
back, I wondered. But as the meeting 
progressed, their roles became 
clearer.  

The agenda was too dull to bother 
you with, but at various points when 
the councillors were in a wisdom 
deficit, the meeting was suspended so 
that the greybeards (sorry, Mavis) 
could plug the information gaps and 
give guidance on what to do next.  

In Westminster, the Lords do this for 
the Commons, and are suitably 
honoured, and are occasionally 
allowed to wear silly clothes without 
mockery. Sadly, we can’t afford to 
dress Lord Trelawney, Lord Philip of 
Coombe or Lady Edmonds in ermine; 
in fact council was struggling to find 
things to spend money on in the next 
FY. Despite their best efforts, the 

projected total was about £2500 lower 
than this year’s. The clerk 
recommended that a similar bid to this 
year’s would leave room for 
contingencies, so council initially 
suggested bidding for extra money to 
buy land for allotments, before 
deciding to bid for funding of the Parish 
Plan.  

So that’s next year’s precept sorted. 

Exceptionally, the next meeting is 
on the second Monday of the month 
i.e. 14th December, so that Xmas 
preparations don’t distract us from 
attending. Why not make your first 
visit? 

Planning: nil 

Meeting lasted 80 minutes. County 
Councillor Eggleston and 5 members 
of the public attended.   

Morton Macleod 

Parish Council Meeting 16 November 2009 



 

Editorial 
At the newsletter AGM on 29th September, the treasurer was pleased to 

report a bank balance of £1258.41.  On the face of it, this is a healthy sum, but 
in order to cover ink toner usage for the October edition we had to spend £333, 
and the same again for this edition. These are abnormally high consumptions, 
because we have done additional printing for the Yacht Club, the Festival, and 
Cancer Research, and we have charged these organisations a competitive rate.   

Nonetheless our basic running costs always exceed anticipated income from 
advertisers (adverts fees to be increased from Feb 2010), and we can no longer 
rely on grants to keep us going. Our appeal for donations in the October edition 
raised £217 for which we are very grateful, but we make no apology for asking 

for more.  If we run out of money, we stop printing. 

So, to keep the newsletter going, we invite all recipients to donate £5, more 
would be even better, and enclose an envelope to make this easy. If every 
address responds, we may not have to ask again for another year. Please add 
us to your Christmas present list, and make the donation now while you 
remember.  Cheques should be made payable to Landulph Newsletter.  Thank 
you. 

Morton Macleod Chairman, Newsletter Group 

In public forum, David Bullivent 
asked council to have a policy on 
provision of allotments. Chairman 
Andrew Butcher said that this would be 
included in the next Parish Plan. 
Andrew reminded the meeting of the 
recent death of ex-councillor Harold 
Bolt, and asked for a minute’s silence 
in tribute. He then welcomed new 
councillor George Lipscomb. 

The formal agenda was a bit thin, 

and there’s little of social significance to 
report, so small things caught the eye. 
We were diverted by the entry of Police 
Community Support Officer Yates, who 
wrestled briefly with an unlocked door 
before appearing in full patrol kit to tell 
us that there was very little crime in the 
parish, but to be aware that there was a 
rise regionally in thefts of vehicle fuel 
and heating oil from ordinary homes.  

Resurrection of the Parish Plan, 

Parish Council Meeting 19 October 2009 

AGM Landulph Newsletter 

You are either all very satisfied with the newsletter or totally disinterested as 
only 3 members of the public attended the AGM of the newsletter and the 
committee was reduced by 2 owing to being in the good care/clutches of the 
NHS. However we were quorate. 

A report of the finances can be read in the editorial. Lynne Saunders was 
welcomed to the committee. 

The newsletter group 

 

 

 

 
 

 



Chris Billing  

Agricultural Contractor, Plant Hire and Garden services 

All types of garden work undertaken which 

includes: 

Tree surgery 

Garden Clearance 

Hedge trimming 

Turfing 

Fencing 

And many more 

Also agricultural work can be undertaken too 

Mini digger hire with tractor and dump trailer available  

ALSO SEASONED LOGS FOR SALE 

Contact Chris Billing 

01752 845234  or mobile 0798 057 4104 

The Newsletter Committee reserve the right to edit or refuse material. If there are any 
mistakes, we apologise. Signed articles do not necessarily express the views of the 
committee. 

Letters to the editor can be given to any committee member or e-mailed to 
sylvia@bedbrook.co.uk 

The newsletter can be viewed at www.landulph.com 

If you are a new resident to the parish and would like to write a small article introducing 
yourselves we would be delighted to receive it. 

The Parish newsletter printer is available for use by local organisations. 

15p per double sided A4 with colour images 

10p per double sided A4 text only. Please provide your own paper. 

Next edition copy date is 15th January  but earlier would be even better. 

Please contact a committee member for more details. 

Jo Butcher 01752 844302 Mavis Edmonds 01579 350385 

Morton Macleod 01752 846520 Sylvia Bedbrook 01752 844519 

Reg Rice 01752 844858 James Jermain 01752 847546 

Lynne Saunders 01752 847325   
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